
ADVERTISEMENT FOR TENDER OF BIDS FOR WADDELL PARK TRACK 
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

Sealed proposals will be received by the City of Niles Auditor’s Office, in the City Hall, 
34 West State Street, Ohio, until 10:00 a.m. on September 25, 2025, for the following 
project: 

WADDELL PARK TRACK IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
Envelopes should be plainly marked "Bids for Waddell Park Track Improvement 
Project” 
Each bidder shall be required to complete and file with his bid the enclosed Proposal 
Guaranty and Performance/Payment Bond Form (Section 153.571 of the Ohio Revised 
Code) with a Surety Company executing the Bond, which is listed on the Treasury 
Department's most current list (Circular 570 as amended) and authorized to transact 
business in the State where the project is based. 
The City reserves the right to reject any or all bids. 
For specs and bidding instructions contact Mary Kate Parkinson Diehl, MS Consultants, 
Inc. at 330-744-5321 or mparkinson@msconsultants.com   
Electronic Bidding Documents may be obtained from the Issuing Office by email 
request only to the contact above. Hard copies are not available at the Issuing Office. 
Submittals shall be mailed in a sealed envelope and received no later than 10:00 a.m.  
on September 25, 2025, to: 

City of Niles 
Attention: City Auditor 
34 West State Street 

Niles, Ohio 44446 
2t: Sept 10, 17, 2025 
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